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   Trinity Lutheran Church   
     311 SE Schley Street 
      Sheridan, OR 97378  

                                      “Saved by Grace we proclaim the Gospel by sharing the love of Jesus.” 

 

February 5, 2017 
President Andy Monroe called the meeting to order 
and Dan Monroe opened with prayer. 
   

Bill Howden reported that he and Andy met with    
Pastor Linneman on January 21 and discussed a      
vacancy pastor vs. an intentional interim pastor.      
Discussion followed. 
 

Steve Sommerfeld made a motion that we seek an          
intentional interim pastor. If there isn’t one available 

who is local we would reconvene. Cliff Monroe       
seconded the  motion. Discussion followed. The     
motion passed.  
 

Cliff moved to adjourn. Hal Hagglund seconded.     
Motion carried. The meeting closed with the Lord’s 
prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Tracy Grauer 
Secretary 

March 12, 2017 
At a special congregational meeting on March 12 the 
congregation voted to call Pastor Joseph Hughes as 
an Intentional Interim Pastor at Trinity.  He is 63 
years old, is married and has 4 adult children.  He 
and his wife reside in Keizer, Oregon.  He has had 
special training in this type of ministry and is a       
credentialed in Intentional Interim Ministry (IIM). 
 
Scope of activities that would he would provide are: 
• Full time ministry 
• Would work 5 days/week, including Sundays 
 o Office hours would be on Monday,   
                  Tuesday,  Wednesday, Thursday 
 o  Visits to shut-ins 
 o  Mid-week Bible study 
 o  Would be available for emergencies 
 o  Willing to teach adult class on Sunday  
     mornings 
• IIM  
 o Help with congregation self assessment 
 o Identify and help process unresolved  
                  issues  
 o Facilitate the process of identifying a              
                  direction for the congregation 
 
We are currently working out some details with    
Pastor Hughes before he officially accepts the 

call.  One thing he would like to do is get to know 
Sheridan and our congregation a little better.  To that 
end, he and his wife will be coming to Sheridan on 
Sunday, March 26, to tour Sheridan with a member 
of the congregation.  Following the tour, he will be 
meeting with the elected officers and other informal 
leaders of our congregation.   
 
The other item that we need to agree to is a salary 
and benefit package.  We are working with the     
District to determine a fair salary based on Pastor 
Hughes' education and experience.  In our previous 
discussions, he felt that we will be able to settle on a 
package that fits within what we have budgeted. A 
financial benefit to having Pastor Hughes is that he 
would not require housing and the house that was 
used as the parsonage could be rented out to       
provide an additional source of revenue for the     
congregation. 
 
Feel free to contact either one of us if you have 
questions or would like to discuss this further. 
 
Blessings, 
Andy Monroe 
Bill Howden 

Congregational Meetings 
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  Coffee Hour  
 

    Sunday, April 9th  
      following worship. Hostesses will be  

      Elin and Lindah Hagglund 
Everyone is welcome - please bring a snack to share and 

enjoy the fellowship. 
 

Potluck 
 Sunday April 30th  

following worship. 
(please note for this month  
Potluck will be on the fifth  

Sunday)  
Hosts are The Stapleton Family 
Bring a main dish, salad  or  

                               dessert  and stay for  lunch & visiting! 
 

Please sign up with Elin if you are able to help host a 
coffee hour or potluck. 

Attention Musicians! 
 

     WW Practice  
  March 26

th
 

            April 9
th
 - After Church 

                      Easter, April 16
th
 - 9:30 am 

 

Trinity LADIES AID 
 
“Serve the Lord with gladness!” (Psalm 

100:2) is the motto of Lutheran Women’s Missionary 
League (LWML). I love that! I love the whole          
of Psalm 100.  Verse 5 says:  “For the Lord is good 
and His love endures forever; His faithfulness    
continues through ALL generations.” Trinity’s      
Ladies Aid, or LWML, has endured for generations. 
I have personally witnessed a generation of faithful 
women serving their Lord with gladness here at 
Trinity. And what a beautiful ministry that has been! 
I would encourage all the ladies of Trinity to seek 
out what the Lord is calling them to do. Through 
prayer, offerings, mites, or lending a helping hand in 
a variety of ways, we can serve our Lord with     
gladness! 

 

The Ladies Aid met on March 7.  We elected 
Becky Prevett and Tracy Grauer as co-chairs. Elin 
Hagglund is Secretary and Stefanie Morrow is 
Treasurer.  Jane Monroe has volunteered to be our 
Food Ministry coordinator. 

 

We are planning a Spring Tea for Sunday, 
May 7 at 2 pm here at Trinity. Save the date,       
Ladies, and invite your lovely lady friends to join us! 

 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, April 4 at 1 pm 
here at Trinity.  Tracy Grauer will be presenting the 
topic about Bible Study Fellowship.  We hope you’ll 
join us in serving our Lord with gladness! 

 
Tracy Grauer 

 

   Please remember our 
church  family members in 

your  prayers. 
 

  The Family of Myrna Brandt, who passed  
     away and is at home with her Savior. 
 

  Our homebound members & friends. 
 

  Workers in the Mission Fields. 

 

  Trinity, as we prepare for a   
     new Pastor to lead us. 
 

  Safe travels for our visiting     
     Pastors. 
 

Please send your prayer requests and 
praises to Stefanie: 
stefaniem@sheridanTLC.org 

Stefanie 
 

Monday - Friday 
   9:30am - 11:30am 

 

     
 

Office hours are kept to the best of my ability but  
are subject to change as needs arise.  
Thank you for your understanding. 

Office Hours 

AS YOU TRUST IN HIM,  
. . SO THAT YOU MAY … 

OVERFLOW WITH   

GOD  OF HOPE 

Hope 

. . .MAY THE. . . 
 
 

… FILL YOU WITH ALL… 

JOY & PEACE 
 
             

BY THE POWER OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. 
ROMANS 15:13 



 TLC Quilters  
 Thursdays, April 20 & 27  

10 AM TO NOON 
 We were able to tie 6 quits last 
Thursday and will tie again this 

coming Thursday.  There are two ladies from the 
community who now come and help us which is 
really good.  Ladies United just like Churches 
United! 
 The finished quilts will be dedicated Sunday 
April 30th and then packed in boxes that Sunday 
after potluck lunch.  They will then be taken to 
the ingathering in Beaverton either Friday May 5 
or Saturday May 6.   
  We will be taking the summer break during 
June, July and August and start up again in  
September. 
 

Donna Hulett 
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Flower Chart 
 

   PLEASE SEE DENISE PELZER IF YOU       
              WOULD LIKE TO HELP WITH LILIES  

 FOR EASTER SUNDAY 
 

 

There are openings on the  
FLOWER CHART located on the  
NARTHEX BULLETIN BOARD.  

If you would like to provide a bouquet of 
flowers for the Altar and guestbook  

table, PLEASE SIGN-UP!                  

 

WORSHIP SERVICE  

7:00 PM 

Friday, April 14th 

at Trinity 

 

EASTER SUNDAY 
APRIL 16 

 

Community Sunrise Service - 6:15 am 
at Falconer Chapman School  
under the covered play shed  

 

Easter Brunch Potluck at Trinity 
Hosted by the Education Committee, S.S. teachers, 

and anyone who can pitch in to make light work for all.  
and Cross Decorating  

9:00 am 
Please bring fresh flowers 

for the children to   
decorate the Easter Cross 

by 9:15 Easter morning 
 

Worship  
with Holy Communion 

10:30 AM 
 

All Are Welcome! 

 

    Maundy Thursday 
    WORSHIP SERVICE  

    7:00 pm 

    Thursday, April 13th 

    at Trinity 

 

Parent Education and Volunteer  
Opportunity 

 

Through her job at Lutheran Community Services    
Northwest, Audrey (Monroe) McLain will be teaching a 
"Mothers and Babies" class at the Sheridan Methodist 
Church April 6th-June 15th. The class is Thursdays from 
12:30-2:30. Lunch and childcare is provided.               
Transportation is also available if needed. 
 

This class is for moms with children prenatal-age 3. The 
purpose of the class is to help prevent post-partum     
depression and support moms who are struggling. It   
focuses on mood management and developing positive 
social supports. If you know of any moms who might be 
interested, please have them contact Audrey!  

ALL MOMS OF YOUNG CHILDREN ARE WELCOME,  
AND CLASS IS FREE. 

 

VOLUNTEERS: 
We are in need of volunteers to help with child care and 

possibly to help transport moms who don't have their 
own transportation. If you can help with either of these 

needs, please contact Audrey McLain. 
amclain@lcsnw.org 

971-312-3270 

mailto:amclain@lcsnw.org


 

The Pacific Zone Rally 
 

 

The Pacific Zone LWML Rally was held 
on Saturday, March 18 at St. John’s in 
McMinnville. The theme for the day 
was, “Jesus, Name Above All 

Names”.   A St. Patrick’s Day theme filled the room and 
after a warm welcome with hot tea, coffee and delicious 
refreshments, Pastor Peter Knutson led us in the opening 
worship service. 

The ladies got acquainted through a “Human 
Bingo” game and then Pastor Peter and his wife, Nicole, 
led us in a Bible study on the great “I AM”. Each table 
had different verses from the Old and New Testament 
that explained what Jesus said about I AM in the        
Gospels, how it connected to the I AM in the Old         
Testament and what it tells us about who Jesus is and 
what He does for us. 

There were various reports given. Some of the 
highlights included information about the Oregon       
District Convention to be held July 6-8, 2018 at Macleay 
Conference and Retreat Center near Salem. The National 
Convention to be held June 22- 25 in Albuquerque, New 
Mexico and Bethesda Auxiliary information. 

 

-Submitted by Tracy Grauer  
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Creative crafting involving the cross has been our focus 
during Lent.  Using a variety of art materials - oil pastels, 
watercolors, silvery pipe wrap, beads, string and sand -
we have been designing our own interpretations of the 
cross.  Some of the finished products have been added 
to the hallway display. 
 

“The Three Trees” is a skit created from a children’s   
story about the lives of three trees and how they        
connect to Jesus’ life.  Stay tuned for the big reveal of 
our production… 
 

After Easter, Mike Higginson will be leading us in         
discovering survival skills. As a Scout leader for many 
years, Mike is passionate about exploring the outdoors 
and teaching others practical ways to respond during 
emergencies. Depending on the weather, we may try to 
schedule an outdoor camping activity!  
 

IF YOU ENJOY HANDS-ON ACTIVITIES, COME JOIN US! 
Mary Lukehart 

Irish Stew Dinner & Dessert Auction 

Sunday, March 19th  

Churches United for West Valley 
Joining hands for the glory of God and 

the good of our communities! 
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Update from the 
Norwoods 

 

March 1, 2017 
Dear Friends, 
I thought it about time to say   

Happy New Year and to bring you up to date on the 
Alaska Ministry.  No, we are not up in Copper Center 
but for a long while as we looked out our windows, you 
would have thought we were. We had snow on the 
ground since Thanksgiving that at one time was about 
14” deep.  I had my share of shoveling and am ready for 
spring.  Thankfully most of the snow is gone and the 
tulips and daffodils are visible. But with all the snow and 
cold weather, it has given opportunity for lots of prep work 
for next summer.   
 

We have tickets to fly to Anchorage April 26th.  Material 
lists have been made, prices discovered, a budget made 
and I have also set up a priority list that will help me 
keep on track to accomplish first things first.  Since a 
work team of 10 or 11 will arrive June 16th, I want to 
utilize them to the fullest, especially in installing the dry 
wall.  I have had 2 couples indicate interest in  coming 
to help some, one in late May the other in July.  It 
would be great to have the extra help as there is 
enough funds in the building fund to finish the upstairs, 
including heat and water, and much of the                
basement. We would like to have that much done when 
we leave next Sept.  Then a pastor and family could 
come and begin ministering full time in the                
community. As for us, I am scheduled to preach each 
Sunday from April 30 through Sept. 10, alternating 
weeks between Chistochina and Mendeltna.  And since 
I was given a fishing license for Christmas, I will have to 
take a few days to make good use of that piece of     
paper. 
 

In the meantime, Lani and I have been leading Bible     
studies here at home and serving in various ways in our 
local church. We both have been dealing with some 
health issues.  I made a visit to the ER one morning with 
severe back pain which turned out to be a herniated 
disk. Medication has relieved the swelling and brought 
about some healing.  It is doing well.  Lani was        
scheduled for some necessary foot surgery the first of 
March but it had to be postponed due to other          
issues. She has also been diagnosed with PMR 
(Polymyalgia Rheumatica), a swelling throughout the 
body and causes her pain, and  muscle weakness.  She 
has been on meds which are helping.  She has had    
appointments with a cardiologist to see about an       
irregular and slow heartbeat.  It looks like the enemy is 

trying to throw up some roadblocks to the summer     
ministry...but God is all powerful and we are trusting Him 
to get us through all this before we leave for AK. 
 

So we ask that you pray about the health issues, that 
they will not be a hindrance to our schedule and the 
work in AK.  Pray the Lord will give wisdom to the Dr.’s 
and bring the necessary healing.  Pray also that if it His 
will, extra help for Craig might be available this           
summer.  Pray that the  spiritual ministry of preaching, 
visiting, VBS, encouraging ones and Bible studies will be 
fruitful.  And pray for wisdom in scheduling and for the 
Lord to provide not only good help but good prices for 
materials in order that the project can be                     
completed.  Most of all, continue to pray for just the right 
pastor for Copper Center to be available when the       
parsonage is finished. 
 

Again, Lani and I, and the folks at Copper Center,          
Chistochina, Mendeltna and Glennallen, thank you for 
your support for the ministry there.  Without your     
prayers and financial support and God’s direction we 
would not be doing any of this.  We are grateful to all of 
you that read these updates and send us your comments. 
 

Craig and Lani 
 

PO Box 164 
Copper Center, AK 99573 
509-952-6203 cell 
 

(Oct 1 - May 1) 
2718 5th St 
Union Gap WA  98903 
509-452-6476 home 
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Farewell from the 
Cochrans 

Even though we will be leaving 
on our next journey March 30, 
2017 we will take a part of      
Oregon back with us in our 

hearts. This next journey will take us back to our 
‘place of residency’ – Kennewick. There we will be in 
an RV park until the apartment is ready for us to 
move in May. Our family is happy for us to settle 
down where our daughters and their families live.    
 

A little background of our Life on Wheels since May 
2004 to be full-time RV’ers, traveling across     
America. As we researched this lifestyle we dreamt 
of seeing America from the Pacific Ocean to the   
Atlantic Ocean, and from North to South, thus have 
been in all 48 states.  We have many memories to 
cherish as some of that time was spent with family 
members and friends from California to Florida,   
including Virginia and Ontario, Canada where our 
sons & their families live. In addition, some travels 
were spent as volunteers for National Parks, Corps 
of Engineers, Dept. of Fish & Wildlife, and Oregon 
State Parks.  This journey started out as ‘maybe for 
3 years’ and now has progressed to 13 years and we 
grew to love this lifestyle.  But like so many things in 
life, this lifestyle is coming to an end.   
 

Many factors including health and just plain getting 
old, led us to a decision to put the wheels down in 
Kennewick WA.  And the Lord has opened the way 
for us to move into an apartment complex in May 
where we have friends. We give thanks for the 
many who have prayed along with us as we        
traveled.  And we are thankful It has been a smooth 
transition readying for this next phase of Life.   
 

Just wanting to let our friends and family in Trinity 

Lutheran Church know how blessed we have been 

worshiping and having fun at gatherings.  The hard 

part of all this will be leaving Trinity Lutheran 

Church family as it truly will be like leaving a part of 

our hearts in Oregon. We covet your prayers as  

likewise will pray for all of you.   

    ~ David & Marji  

David & Marji Cochran  

 

FROM THE 
HYMNAL 

 

ALL GLORY, LAUD 
AND HONOR 

 

Theodolph of Orleans 
(France) – Written A.D 820 

 

There are many wonderful hymns that were 
written to express emotions and beliefs connected 
to the holy seasons of Lent and Easter.  I thought it 
fitting to pick a hymn that specifically refers to the 
triumphant procession of Christ into Jerusalem.  
The Palm Sunday procession reminds us that Jesus 
Christ is still leading His people and it is our        
responsibility to be His faithful followers and to 
extol His name and sing His praise. 
 

This Palm Sunday hymn was written approximately 
A.D 820 by Bishop Theodolph of Orleans, while he 
was imprisoned at the monastery of Angers.  He 
was well known in his day as a poet, pastor, and 
the beloved Bishop of Orleans. When Emperor 
Charlemagne died in 814, the bishop was put into 
a monastic prison by Charlemagne’s son and     
successor, Louis I the Pious, for allegedly plotting 
against him.  A well-known legend has long been 
associated with this hymn and believed by many 
that a short time before the bishop’s death in 821, 
Louis was visiting in the area where the bishop 
was imprisoned and by chance passed under his 
cell.  The bishop is said to have been singing by 
himself.  When the emperor heard this particular 
text being sung, he was so moved by the incident 
that he immediately ordered the bishop’s release. 
 

“All glory, laud and honor to Thee, Redeemer, 

King, to whom the lips of children made sweet    

hosannas ring:  Thou art the King of Israel Thou 

David’s royal son, who in the Lord’s name comest, 

the King and blessed One!” 
 

Submitted by Steve Sommerfeld 
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Sheridan Museum  
of History 

 

Sheridan Museum of History is 
moving forward with plans for    

renovation work on the Sacket Building. It will be 
several months before moving in, but we would love 
to have folks come visit our present location and 
learn about our plans. We will of course be          
welcoming helpers soon as work progresses.   
 

Museum hours are Saturdays from 10 am to 3 pm. 
There is no admission charge but of course we are 
gladly accepting donations--especially now for our 
renovation work so we can move into our own   
building just a block from where we are now, across 
South Bridge Street from US Bank.     
 

Donna Hulett 

       
             Birthdays &  

             Anniversaries ♥ 
  

  

   3 - Diane Epps 

   7 - Anna Maree Eason   

   9 - Katy Morrow 

 10 - Emily Pike 

 14 - Gary & Sydne Hampton ♥ 

 18 - Lindah Hagglund 

 18 - Roy & Liz Crouch ♥ 

 20 - Dick Jordan 

 20 - Adam Jordan 

 21 - Laura Griffith 

 21 - Sylvia Pike 

 23 - Dan Monroe 
 

We would like to remember you on your special day! Please let 
Stefanie or Gretchen know if we have missed your birthday, 

 anniversary or have incorrect information. ~ Thank you! 

 

 
 

 Most winter evenings, you will find 
Willie and I seated in our chairs 
watching old TV shows like Leave it to Beaver and Andy 
of Mayberry. The shows were entertaining and there was 
a moral message in the content. I do not find that so 
much in the situation comedies of today. I guess I am 
now out of their target audience. (When did that        
happen?) When there is nothing on, I turn to a book.  
 

Eden Hill by Bill Higgs, reminds me of Andy of Mayberry. 
Instead of Sheriff Andy Taylor, the central character is 
Virgil T. Osgood who owns the only gas station in town. 
Eden Hill, Kentucky is mainly a farming community in 
1960. There is a grocery store with a deli, a dry goods 
store and a couple of churches. Many of the folks in 
town have lived there their whole lives. One night a 
week, the garage at Virgil’s becomes the barbershop in 
town. Virgil’s mechanic, Welby pulls out his barber chair 
and the men solve the problems of the day.  
 

Change comes to town when the vacant lot across the 
street from Virgil’s announces the building of a new    
Zipco Super Service Station. They will even sell premium 
gasoline and it’s air conditioned with restrooms!  The 
owner of the new station does everything by the Zipco 
service station manual. Getting ahead in life is all he 
wants to do to prove to his family that he can be a      
success.  
 

Both gas station owners are trying to make a living in a 
small town. The pastor of their church, Reverend Eugene 
Caudill desires for his little flock to love one another. The 
church needs a new roof, so Rev Caudill proposed the 
sale of the vacant lot to pay for the repairs.  Was this a 
mistake? 
 

This was a fun read. It brought back memories of my 
grandmother washing clothes in her wringer washer   
machine and placing these metal pant frames in my 
grandfather’s khaki pants to give them a nice crease.  
The characters in the book were entertaining and       
interesting. This is the first book by Bill Higgs. He is the 
husband of one of my favorite authors, Liz Curtis Higgs. 
You may borrow this book along with many of the other 
books in our church library. 
 

Happy Reading! 
Denise Pelzer 
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(From The American Test Kitchen, Family Baking Book)  
Makes 12  
These soft rolls bake into each other, but can be pulled apart 
easily before serving of at the table.  This is the best dough for 
cinnamon rolls we have found. The dough is soft and sponge 
like, the finished product is soft and nice.  I doubled the recipe 
and added several drops of cardamom oil to the dough and 
about 1 teaspoon cardamom to the cinnamon sugar filling.   
 

Basic Sweet Dough: 

3/4 cup buttermilk 

6 Tablespoons (3/4 stick) butter, melted and cooled 

3 large eggs 

4 ¼ cups all-purpose flour 

¼ cup sugar 

1 envelope (2 ¼ teaspoons) instant or rapid-rise yeast 

1 ¼ teaspoon salt 

(I  add cardamom oil, and ground cardamom to taste) 

 

Roll filling: 

¾ cup packed light brown sugar 

2 teaspoons ground cinnamon 

¼ teaspoon ground cloves 

½ - 1 teaspoon ground cardamom 

Pinch of salt 

1 Tablespoon butter, melted and cooled. 

 

Glaze: 

1 ½ cups (6 oz.) confectioners’ sugar 

3 tablespoons cream cheese, softened 

3 Tablespoons buttermilk or milk 

½ teaspoon vanilla extract 

 

The dough can be mixed in a mixer, with a food processor, or  
by hand.  
(Editor’s Note: Because of space limitations, below is the 
“Mixer Method”. If you’d like the complete recipe let me know 
& I will print it off for you! G.J.) 
 

Mixer Method: 

1.  Whisk the buttermilk, melted butter, and eggs together in 

a large liquid measuring cup.  Combine 4 cups of the flour,   
sugar, yeast, and salt together in a standing mixer fitted with 

the dough hook. With the mixer on 
low speed, add the buttermilk mixture and mix until the dough 
comes together, about 2 minutes. 

2. Increase the mixer speed to medium and knead until the 

dough is smooth and elastic, about 10 minutes.  If after 5 
minutes more flour is needed add the remaining ¼ cup flour, 1 
tablespoon at a time, until the dough clears the side of the 
bowl but sticks to the bottom. 
 

3. Turn the dough out onto a clean surface and knead by hand 
to form a smooth, round ball.  Place the dough in a lightly oiled 
bowl and wrap tightly with plastic wrap.  Let rise in a warm, 

craft-free place until doubled in size, 2 to 2 ½ hours. 
 

To Make Ahead 

In step 3, do not let the rolls rise, but refrigerate them over-
night or up to 16 hrs.  Let the rolls sit at room temperatures 
until they have nearly doubled in size, about 1 hour, then bake 
as directed. 
 

Directions for Making Rolls: 

For the rolls:  Grease a 13x9 inch baking pan.  Mix the brown 
sugar, cinnamon, cloves, and salt, together in a small bowl.  
Turn the dough out onto a lightly floured counter and press it 
into a 12-inch rectangle.  Brush the dough with the melted 
butter, and then sprinkle the brown sugar mixture over it,   
leaving a ¾ inch border along the top edge.  Press on the filling 
to adhere it to the dough.   

 

Loosen the dough from the counter using a bench scraper and 
roll the dough into a tight log.  Pinch the seam closed and roll  
the log seam side down.  Gently stretch the log to be 18 inches 
in length with an even diameter and pat the ends to even 
them. 

 

Slice the cylinder into 12 evenly sized rolls (about 1 ½ inches 
wide) using a serrated knife. Arrange the rolls cut side down in 
the prepared baking pan and wrap tightly with greased plastic 
wrap.  Let rise in a warm place until the rolls have nearly     
doubled in size and are pressed against one another, 1 to 1 ½ 
hours. 

 

Adjust an oven rack to the middle position and heat the oven 
to 350 degrees. Bake the rolls until golden and puffed, 25- 30 
minutes. 

 

For the glaze:  Flip the rolls out onto a wire rack set over a 
sheet of parchment paper and let cool for 5 minutes.  Whisk 
the confectioners’ sugar, softened cream cheese, buttermilk, 
and vanilla together in a medium bowl until smooth. Flip the 
rolls upright, drizzle with the glaze and serve. 
 

ENJOY! 

 
Submitted by Jane Monroe 

       Cinnamon Rolls 
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 Tues. May 2 - 1:00 pm Ladies Aid Meeting 
 

 Thurs. May 4 - National Day of Prayer 
 

 Fri. May 5, 12, 19, 26 - 10:00 -10:45am    
Sheridan Care-Worship Service 

 

 Sun. May 7, 14, 21, 28 - 1:30 - 2:15 pm Deer 
Meadow Worship Service 

 

 Sun. May 7 - Spring Tea - 2 pm 
 

 Sun. May 14 - Mother’s Day 
 

 Sun. May 14 - Coffee Hour 
 

 Tues. May 9 - 6:00pm Group Supervision for 
Companions in Christ 

 

 Thurs. May 18 & 25 - 10:00 am-noon TLC      
Quilters 

 

 Sun. May 21 - June Newsletter Deadline 
 

 Thurs. May 25 - Ascension Day 
 

 Sun. May 28 - Summer Schedule Begins - 
No Education Hour, Worship at 10:00 am 

 

 Mon. May 29 - Memorial Day 
 

  PLEASE CHECK THIS MONTH’S SERVING  
       SCHEDULE:  Are you a greeter, reader,  
      usher, offering counter...?  
 

 

 

The Deadline for the  
MAY NEWSLETTER is  

SUNDAY April 23
 

 

Due to family plans the newsletter will not be 
out until the 1st Sunday in May. 

 

All news, recipes, comments, and  
suggestions are APPRECIATED. Please send 

your articles  
 

BY OR BEFORE THE DEADLINE,  
to Gretchen, sgsjones@onlinemac.com;  

503-835-3548; or leave a note  
in Jones’ church mailbox.   

Thank you! 

 

Election of officers will be held at the  
congregational meeting in May.  

Listed is Trinity’s current church council.   
Candidates are needed to fill positions in blue. 
Please prayerfully consider if you are able to  
fill any of these positions or continue if you  

now hold a position.  
 

Contact Andy Monroe or Steve Jones with   
questions or to submit your name.  

 

Thank you for your willingness to serve 
 

 

Office/Board          Name          Term Ends 
 
Pres.  Andy Monroe  2017 

Vice Pres. Steve Jones  2018 

Treasure Laura Griffith  2017 

Secretary Tracy Grauer  2018 

Financial Sec. Gretchen Jones 2018 
 

Elders  Don Bomberger 2018 

  Dan Monroe   2018 

  Dale Stapleton 2018 

  Roger Epps  2017 

  Bill Howden   2017 
  

Trustees Hal Hagglund  2018 

  Mat Parlier  2017 
 

Education Lora Howden  2018 

  Mary Lukehart  2018 

  Elin Hagglund  2017  

  Kris Monroe  2017 
 

Mission and Outreach  

  Al Ashcroft  2018 

  Sam Hagglund 2018 

  Denise Pelzer  2017 

  Laura Monroe  2017 

 

TLC Officers and Boards 

Q - What did the man say when he saw 10 Easter 
bunnies hopping down a hill? 

A - There go 10 Easter bunnies hopping 
down the hill... 
Q - And, then what did the man say 
when he saw 10 Easter bunnies hopping 
down a hill wearing sunglasses? 
A - Nothing...He didn't recognize them. 
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April Servers 4-02-17 4-09-17 4-16-17 4-23-17 4-30-17

Altar Guild Denise Denise Denise Denise Denise

Pelzer Pelzer Pelzer Pelzer Pelzer

Children's Message Cliff Dan Mat Rae Bill

Monroe Monroe Parlier Parlier Howden

Coffee Hour Hosts Elin & Lindah

Hagglund

Counters John & Stefanie John & Stefanie John & Stefanie John & Stefanie John & Stefanie

Morrow Morrow Morrow Morrow Morrow

Elder Dale Dale Dale Dale Dale

Stapleton Stapleton Stapleton Stapleton Stapleton

Greeters
Al & JoAnn Al & JoAnn Al & JoAnn Al & JoAnn Al & JoAnn

Ashcroft Ashcroft Ashcroft Ashcroft Ashcroft

Ladies Aid Tuesday 4-4-17

at 1:00 pm   

Potluck Hosts

Potluck Brunch 

9:00 am Dale & Cheryl
Education 

Board
Stapleton

Reader Dale Steve Steve Jessica Anita

Stapleton Sommerfeld Jones Monroe Sommerfeld

Usher Don Don Don Don Don

Bomberger Bomberger Bomberger Bomberger Bomberger



TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
311 SE SCHLEY ST. 
PO BOX 128 
SHERIDAN, OR   97378                                                                                                      
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
   
        

  
                  

   
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 


